
 

April 26, 2019 
 
 
Mr. Joshua Arce, Director 
Workforce Development Division 
Office of Economic and Workforce Development 
One South Van Ness Avenue, 5th Floor 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
Re:  Prison to Employment Grant Award 
 
Dear Mr. Arce: 
 
This letter serves as notification that NOVA, as fiscal agent for the Bay-
Peninsula Regional Planning Unit, has been awarded a Prison to Employment 
grant from the California State Workforce Development Board (CWDB) in 
the amount of $1,797,318 for a term commencing upon the State’s official 
award of the funds (expected in September 2019) through approximately 
March 31, 2022. The grant is focused on employment and training services for 
the justice-involved and formerly incarcerated populations. 
 
The City of San Francisco Office of Economic and Workforce Development 
is a partner in providing services under this grant. Once we have received the 
grant agreement from the CWDB, NOVA will be developing a contract in the 
amount of $387,105 to award funding to OEWD. Please note that this amount 
will be further divided into two separate funding sources: Regional 
Implementation and Direct Services for $231,429; and Regional Supportive 
Services and Earn and Learn for $155,676. 
 
If you have questions or need further information, please contact Jeanette 
Langdell, Program Manager, at (408) 730-7241. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kris Stadelman 
Director 
 


